
 

PUBLIC NOTICE: 

 

The East Kern Cemetery District Board of Trustees have 

determined that the niche structure located in Section F 

at the Mojave Cemetery, is dilapidated and in need of 

replacement.  The niche structure has suffered damages, 

beyond the control of the District, that may have a 

material effect of its structural integrity.  The District has 

ordered a new niche that will replace the current niche 

and will not include any expansion.  The new niche will 

replicate the current niche with the same inscriptions, 

location and colored shutter (niche plate).  However, it will 

be necessary to remove and re-inter the cremated 

remains, from the old niche into the new niche, in the 

exact order as they currently exist and stand upright not 

slanted.  We understand this could be an emotional 

moment and the District will perform this task, as 

delicately and respectfully, as possible.  This task is 

expected to take place the week of November 3, 2025.  If 

you have any questions, please contact the District Office 

located at: 2040 Belshaw St., Mojave, CA  93501 or call:  

661-824-2778 

 

 

 

 

 


